
 

 

 
 
 

Message from our CEO 
Welcome to our 17th quarterly newsletter and first newsletter for 

2025. In this newsletter we are reporting on the final quarter of 2024 

as well as providing information on what is coming up in the 1st 

quarter for 2025 

Happy New Year! We hope you had a safe and joyful festive season 

and are looking forward to spending our year together to learn, 

explore, connect and to embrace our annual theme for 2025: From 

Little Things Big Things Grow!  

We hoped you and your family enjoyed participating in the final term 

of Our Living Your Best Life Year… and by the reflections provided by 

our team, you were able engage creatively with the activities for the 

month’s themes as outlined below:  

• October – Movement and Activity 

• November – Nature and Outdoors 

• December – Summer Safety 

In 2025 our themes are a little more challenging however I am 

confident you will all use these themes for planning activities to 

encapsulate From Little Things, Big Things Grow” … 

• January – Seed to Field 

• February – Ideas to Inventions  

• March – Movement to Momentum 

 

We always welcome our children’s and our community ideas for our 

activities for our themes. I look forward to seeing how their 

imagination, ideas, creativity and enthusiasm will drive our program 

- co-design and energise our team. We are grateful for this process, 

and this also is evidence that we are demonstrating exceeding themes 

in our accreditation process through the National Quality Framework. 

 

At the time of writing this newsletter we had just delivered our 

Annual General Meeting (AGM), and we were grateful for those who 

attended. At our AGM we take the opportunity to celebrate the year 

whilst also meeting our compliance requirement. We were grateful to 

have Simon Dundon, (principal of St John the Apostle and School Age 

Care partner) as guest speaker for the evening. Simon graciously 

shared his deep appreciation of the partnership he has had with QB; 

School Age Care Services and indeed his own experience as a parent 

utilising our services. 

 

In addition, we shared a QB version of the song “From Little Things 

Big Things Grow” with tailored lyrics performed by our own Jo - Jo 

Lally along with a complimentary edited video filmed and curated by 

Danielle Atherton. Furthermore, we also enjoyed a slide show of our 

year that was showing the amazing work undertaken by our 

dedicated staff throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I am grateful to our AGM project team who worked hard to prepare 

for the evening. Thank you to: Nat, Linda, Penny, Tam, Emma, 

Sowmiya, Jennie, Jo – Jo, Bianca, Madhur Cassie and Dani.  

 

We have again produced our Annual Report as a Calendar. I hope you 

enjoy reading our 2024 Annual Report, presented again this year as a 

beautifully illustrated 2025 calendar featuring monthly topics all 

based on our theme for 2025 … Thank you again Cassie for your 

amazing design skills! 

 

Every day at QB we work to enhance our customer service and 

program delivery. We do listen to your feedback 

https://www.owna.com.au/ on our Parent Platform or via our web 

site https://www.qbcc.org.au/feedback . I am grateful to work with 

such a dedicated team who work so collaboratively and who are so 

open to working on the changes we make based on this feedback. 

Further to this feedback we have been working on our service entry 

pathways to look for ways of enhancing our community experiences 

and by reflecting on challenges which present themselves to find new 

and better systems. 

 

Thanks to the Community Team ay QB there always seems to be a 

fantastic range of activities for our families and community members 

of all ages. More on all of that in this newsletter and also please see 

https://www.qbcc.org.au/community-groups and 

https://www.facebook.com/quantinbinnah for more information. 

 

Please be mindful and stay focused on safety and drive at the speed 

limit in the Car Park and thank you for NOT leaving your cars 

running when parked. Please also ensure you are watching out for 

each other. Also, please remember to watch again for litter which 

seems to fall out of cars in the drop off zones. 

 

Thank you for keeping our Wonderful Community free of litter and 

Safe for everyone! 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

Christine Barca  

CEO  

Quantin Binnah 

 

 

 

 

 
CHILD SAFETY  

Quantin Binnah is a Child Safe 
Organisation. Please remember to keep 

children who are unwell at home. 
 

CAR PARK SAFETY 
A reminder to please drive carefully in 

our car park. Please turn your engine off 
when parked and do not leave children 

alone in cars. 
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Important Dates 

2024 Term Dates 
 

 
 

Start Date Finish Date 

Term 1 29th January 4th April 

Term 2 22nd April 4th July 

Term 3 21st July 19th September 

Term 4 6th October 19th December  

 

 

January February March 

1st New Year’s 
Day Public 

Holiday  

9th National Pizza 
Day 

 

1st Beginning of 
Autumn  

 

3rd QB & WV 
Childcare 

Open 

14th Valentines 
Day 

 

1st Kindergarten 
Registrations Open 

WCC Website 

6th QB & NPL 
Vacation Care 
Open 

18th World Social 
Work Day 
 

3rd Clean Up 
Australia Day 
 

13th Corpus 
Christi & St 
Leo Vacation 

Care Open 

20th World Day of 
Social Justice 
 

8th International 
Women’s Day 
 

28th End 
Vacation Care 

26th Board 
Meeting  
 

10th Labour Day 
Public Holiday 

27th Australia 

Day Public 
Holiday 

Strategic Plan 

Review 

17th St Patricks Day 

28th Teacher’s 

Return (child 
free Day) 

 20th QB All Site 

Evacuation Drill 

29th Term 1 
Start 

 21st Harmony Day 
21st World Down 
Syndrome Day 

29th Chinese 
New Year 

 22nd National 
Ride2School Day 

  26th Purple Day 
(Epilepsy Awareness) 

  26th Board Meeting 

  30th Neighbour Day 

  31st Transgender Day 
of Visibility 

 

January to March 2025 

Introducing our New Theme for 2025! 
 
 

We hope everyone enjoyed our theme for 2024 and found 

the monthly booklets inspiring. These are still available to 

download on our website at any time - 

https://www.qbcc.org.au/live-your-best-life  

 

Our new theme for 2025 is From Little Things Big Things 

Grow. 

Our educators will be planning fun, interactive and 

educational activities to capture our monthly themes for 

20205. 

Our Annual Report is also beautifully designed and 

presented (thanks to Cassie) and is now available to 

download on our website at: 

https://www.qbcc.org.au/annual-reports  
 

 

 

The monthly themes for the first quarter are: 
• January – Seed to Field 

• February – Ideas to Inventions  

• March – Movement to Momentum 

 

You will see the reflections for these activities in the April 

to June newsletter to see how the children embrace the 

activities based on the monthly themes. 
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Community Development Reflection 
 

Did you LIVE YOUR BEST LIFE in 2024?  Like many in our 

community you may have faced challenges throughout the 

year, and you struggled to answer this question. The theme for 

2025 is FROM LITTLE THINGS BIG THINGS GROW and 

hopefully in the New Year you can start to take the small steps 

needed to make change.  Celebrate the small successes and 

remember you are part of the QB community. Look at what we 

have on offer that may help you and your family with those 

small steps 

MOVEMENT and ACTIVITY is so important for our health and 

wellbeing. QB was selected by IPC Health in 2024 to be a 

community partner and deliver the innovative program -Bingo 

Move. It’s turned into one of our most popular activities and 

encourages us to MOVE(ment), laugh, and coordinate our 

body and brain through exercise and coordination. GLOW 

Disco had participants Moving, grooving and shaking at our 

All-Abilities 18+ discos in 2024 and we thank DJ Pistol Pete for 

always being the tunes. Community Development is all about 

ACTIVITY and we had many Pop-ups on offer including our 

regular offerings. 

Some of our new volunteers and the Gen U Gardening Group 

looked after QB’s NATURE and the OUTDOORS by 

maintaining the gardens and our surrounds, watering, 

weeding and collecting rubbish. Join our volunteer team in 

2025 to help us to keep QB looking inviting and welcoming.  

Community Development supported you to work on ways to 

be SUMMER SAFE(ty) and look after our social, emotional, 

physical and spiritual wellbeing. Our Mind and Carers 

Wellbeing groups, Chatty Café and other social engagement 

activities worked on connecting you all to self and community, 

and our additional Fresh Food Community Collections made 

attempts to help ease some financial pressures reminding you 

that QB is a SAFE(ty) and supportive environment for those in 

need. 

We’d like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has 

supported and assisted Community Development in 2024 to 

deliver its wonderful range of activities and services. Without 

these groups and individuals, we wouldn’t be able to meet the 

needs of our community. And although we will be farewelling 

some groups from QB, we will be welcoming new and exciting 

programs in 2025. 

 

Term 4 of 2024 continued to deliver popular Community 

Development Activities and Initiatives including 

 

 

 

Community Development Reflection 
 

Monday Breakfast Club 

 Café QB 

 Chatty Cafe 

 Creating Villages Craft 

 Wyndham Parents Support Network 

 Conversations with Florence 

 Walks for Carers 

 Connecting Carers 

 Mind Wellness Group 

Tuesday Breakfast Club 

 Café QB 

 Storytime with JoJo 

 Creating Villages Craft 

 CraftABILITY 

 Puppet Pals with JoJo 

 Home Schoolers Social Club 

 Crafternoon 

Wednesday Breakfast Club 

 Café QB 

 Creating Villages Craft 

 OOey gOOey messy play 

 Fresh Food Collection 

 BINGO Move 

 Social English Group 

 Home Schoolers Cooking Class 

 Crossroads Square Dancing 

Thursday Wonder Women 

 Wyndham Women’s Sewing, Craft & 
Social Activities 

 Knitting Group 

Friday Gen U Gardening Group  

Saturday Australian Crochet Club 
 

POP-UP 

EVENTS 

Monthly High Tea & Craft  

Seniors Festival 

GLOW All Abilities Disco 

Carers Week  

Mental Health Awareness Month 

Morning Melodies – Flower Power 
and Christmas 

WCC Lunch with the Bunch 

NHVic Participant Survey 

Bunnings Community Craft 

Home Schoolers Incursions 

Carer Wellbeing Workshops 
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Community Development Reflection 
 

Our Volunteer Coordinator Carol is continually onboarding 

new volunteers and is keen to meet you, have a chat, 

explore possibilities and assist those who are interested in 

Volunteering at QB. Carol is at QB on Wednesday’s but can 

be contacted anytime on volunteers@qbcc.org.au  

We have limited room vacancies left so if you’re interested 

in hiring a space at QB after hours during 2025 get in touch 

to lodge your request and discuss your requirements. EOI 

can be emailed to community@qbcc.org.au  

 

 
 

We encourage you to continue to pop into Café QB Monday 

to Wednesday and support this fantastic social initiative 

enterprise. Café QB is serviced by volunteers and is a not-

for-profit training venue for people with disabilities and 

mental health issues to gain valuable experience. All 

purchases made at the café is reinvested into the menu and 

activities. We look forward to your ongoing support. 

 

Please get in touch with the Community Development 

Team on community@qbcc.org.au should you have any 

requests for programs and activities or if you have any 

special skills you’d like to share with others. We can’t be a 

community without you! 

 

January to March 2025 

Community Development Reflection 
 

Community 
Initiatives & 
Partnerships 

Community Connectors 

Wyndham City Council 

MacKillop Family Services 

Bunnings 

Chatty Cafe 

Trish Simpson Music 

Wyndham Mum’s & Mini’s 

Wyndham Women’s Support Group 

Foodbank – Food Pantry 

Neighbourhood Houses Vic 

Brotherhood of St. Laurence 

IPC Health 

Gen U 

Community Connectors 

Wyndham City Council 
 

Behind the 
scenes 

Volunteer recruitment & management 

Policy development 

Statistics & Data 

Food collection and management 

Room hiring and community groups 

Grant submissions & acquittals 

Program planning & development 

Advertising and promotion 

Community events 

Professional development & networks 

As Community Development head into 2025 with the 

yearly theme “From Little Things, Big Things Grow” we 

will look at how we share information with, and report 

back to, our community the monthly themes. Watch this 

space…. 

• January – Seed to Field 

• February – Ideas to Inventions  

• March – Movement to Momentum 

For further information on Community Development 

activities and information please visit 

www.qbcc.org.au/community-groups, like the QB 

Facebook to receive posts and information about our Pop-

Up Events or pick up a hard copy brochure in centre. To 

discuss anything in detail email community@qbcc.org.au 

or call Emma or Penny on 9742 5040. 
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School Age Care Reflections 

January to March 2025 

Quantin Binnah Service Reflections 
School Age Care Reflections 

Newport Lakes 
 

Over the last month we have been exploring 'Movement and 

Activity' as our monthly theme at Newport Lakes Primary 

School SAC. The children have been eagerly learning how to 

take increased responsibility for their own physical and 

mental health through the use of different outdoor and craft 

experiences. We have seen the children explore different 

ways of movement not only in human form, however 

through animals, transportation, nature and more (anything 

that MOVES!) This has been a great way for the children to 

explore the world around them and make connections to 

their own world to enhance their identity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now coming up to our next theme of 'Nature and 

Outdoors' and we have so many fun things planned! The 

children will be able to bring the outdoors in with various 

craft experiences along with utilising the natural 

environment for exploration and craft experiences. 

Beginning next year, we are looking forward to our 2025 

themes  with overall theme being 'From Little Things Big 

Things Grow' January we will be looking into Ideas to 

Inventions and February 'Movement to Momentum! 

 

 

School Age Care Reflections 
Our Lady 
 

At Our Lady the children have engaged in a wide variety of 

different activities that support the monthly themes: 

Movement and Activity, Nature and Outdoors, and Summer 

Safety. 

 

Some of the fun and exciting things the children have been 

exploring at our service the past couple months are: 

1. Creating DIY aeroplanes using recycled Coles bags then 

engaged in a flying competition. 

2. The group have been exploring arts and crafts in the 

outdoor environment using sustainable resources.  

3. Use recycled balloons from the schools DISCO in our 

program. 

4. Creating nature inspired art. 

5. Making play dough and slimy foam from scratch.   

6. Exploring lady bugs and enjoying rainbows outside!  

7. As we enter December, we are learning about sun 

safety through videos and worksheets/ colouring and 

engaging in Christmas crafts. 

 

Page 5 



  

School Age Care Reflections  
St Leo 
 

The term has been very exciting at St Leo. We have been 

outdoors a lot to enjoy some sunshine. The children were 

very interested in playing group games and were initiating 

and suggesting new games. We explored lots of nature 

activities by following the theme and children loved the 

craft activities which were offered. The older children 

initiated cooking activities which was also a good learning 

platform for little ones and all enjoyed the experience. 

Children did lots of construction and messy play which are 

very popular activities with the St Leo children. 

 
This term has been great, and everyone was very 

enthusiastic about the activities and all the fun.  

 

 
 

 

School Age Care Reflections  
Corpus Christi 
 
We are thrilled to share some highlights from the past few 

months at our program at Corpus Christi. It has been a 

time of celebration, learning, and fun as we embraced 

special occasions like Diwali and Halloween, along with 

many creative indoor and exciting outdoor activities.  

A highlight of Diwali and Halloween celebration activities 

bought a blend of cultural appreciation in a spooky and fun 

way. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month, November,  the theme of our program was 

Nature and Outdoor where children enjoyed connecting 

with the environment through activities that inspired 

curiosity, teamwork, and a love for the outdoors. Indoor  

activities continued with hands-on craft projects whereas 

outdoor play has been at the heart of our program this 

month.                          
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January to March 2025 

School Age Care Reflections 

Quantin Binnah  
 

We started this term with the theme Movement and 
Activity. As the weather was getting warm, children loved 
playing Outdoor group games, on the monkey bars, getting 
involved in multiple craft activities and created beautiful 
Masterpieces. 

 
We also planned some Halloween art and craft activities for 
the children and Celebrated Diwali by making Diwali Paper 
lanterns and Diwali Greeting cards. For the month of 

November, we focused on lot of activities which involved 
natural /recycled materials, puzzles, indoor/outdoor 

games, Friendship Bracelets, free hand painting. 

 
For the month of December,  we have planned Christmas 
art and craft activities and our monthly themed activities 
which will be summer safety activities. 
 

 

School Age Care Reflections 

St John 
 

During the month of October, the children from St John did 

so much movement and activity. We enjoyed a lot of Just 
Dance, indoor running games, outdoor running games, and 
children had the choice of activities to put out. We played 
indoor basketball. Ran around on the playground, and 
played basketball outdoors on the courts. 

 
November’s theme was nature and outdoors, we did rock 

painting and collecting from outdoors, we spent a lot of time 
outdoors playing soccer, running around, on the oval and 
playground. We also made frogs out of colour paper. During 

this month we took our indoor toys outdoors under the 
green area and the children loved having the option to play  

under cover or on the playground area. 

 
In the month of December, the children focused to make 
sure they had hats and sunscreen when going outdoors, we 

also took indoor toys outdoors again. During the month of 

December, we really focused on Christmas and fun arts and 
crafts to finish off a big year. 
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School Age Care Reflections 

St Martin 
 

In October, we planned activities based on the concept of 

movement that enhanced cognitive processes and facilitated 

learning. We believed this approach emphasized integrating 

movement into the experiences to achieve children's 

engagement. Along with these experiences, many outdoor 

play and games which involve a lot of movement were 

offered to keep children active and moving during sessions. 

Children experimented and discovered their ways to 

interpret and craft their versions of creations in activities. 

This led to many ideas emerging which in turn helped them 

to develop their creativity skills. We used different types of 

resources available within centre which further provided 

them with many opportunities to engage in the activities. 

One of the examples of the experiences planned was  a 

pendulum painting stem activity in which children learned  

problem-solving techniques along with using their 

imagination and understanding. 

 

In November, we planned activities based on nature and 

outdoor that connected children with nature and their 

surroundings. We involved children in the collection of 

natural materials from outside and we used these materials 

as our resources for the planned experiences. Children 

showed curiosity and enthusiasm to explore textures, 

patterns, shapes and sizes of natural elements which were 

easily available in the surrounding. One memorable 

experience was a colour scavenger hunt, where children 

searched for natural items matching specific colours on a 

list. This activity encouraged teamwork, as children 

collaborated and offered clues to help their peers find the 

items. It was amazing to see the enthusiasm and 

cooperation that was observed during this experience. 

School Age Care Reflections 

St Martin 
 

 
 

In December, we are embracing the festive season with 

Christmas-themed activities requested by the children! 

Planned activities include: 

Arts and crafts: Designing ornaments, creating a letterbox, 

and writing letters to Santa. 

Decorating: Setting up the Christmas tree and crafting 

festive decorations. 

These experiences aim to ignite the holiday spirit while 

fostering creativity and collaborative play. 

 

 
With sunny weather, children have been enjoying 

extended outdoor playtime, practicing physical skills, and 

staying active. Group games like shark attack, memory tag, 

gaga ball, and soccer have been favourites, helping 

children enhance their physical and social interaction 

skills. 

 

Indoors, board games have remained popular, with 

children showing enthusiasm for Spot It, Monopoly, Logos, 

Battleship, and Diary of a Wimpy Kid. These games 

encourage strategic thinking and friendly competition 

while providing moments of joy. 
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January to March 2025 

Childcare Reflections 
During November our monthly theme was Nature and 

outdoor. Children spent lot of time outdoor and connecting 

with nature through play.  

 

With the weather heating up it’s the perfect time to get 

outside and explore, and there’s nothing more fun than 

spending time splashing in the water on a hot day! 

Children were very busy looking after our plants and 

watering the plants with excitement. We have been able to 

harvest some salad leaves and Bok Choy for our lunch. 

 

 

 

Childcare Reflections 
 

This month, we had a fun filled month with many events 

celebrated. One being Children’s Week, the children had 

lots of fun dressing up, getting their faces painted, and 

celebrating just being a child. We also celebrated as many 

children turned three. We also had children joining us who 

moved from the nursery to our room. They have all settled 

in well, which has been great to see.  

We had Bunnings come out for an incursion to do some 

extra planting in our veggie patch and have enjoyed 

harvesting the veggies to make salads and juices. 

We celebrated Halloween and enjoyed spooky food for 

lunch and dressed up as ghosts, witches, and many more 

scary characters. With Halloween being celebrated in the 

community, it was great for us to be able to contribute to 

the children’s interests.  

Lastly, we celebrated Grandparents Day and had a 

wonderful afternoon tea full of dancing, games, and 

enjoying after tea with our loved ones. It was lovely to have 

the grandparents joining us with the children. 
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4 Yr. Kindergarten Reflections 
 

As we already know children love to be active, so it is 
important that we provide them with a variety of indoor 
and outdoor movement experiences.  
 

We often roleplay obstacle courses and the children are 
now designing their own, from the equipment that we 
provide for them. We also celebrated “sports day”, and the 

children had fun dressing up and playing lots of games, 
indoors and outdoors. 
 

 
Spring was a big highlight and a conversational point 

amongst the children throughout our sessions this term. 
Now that the weather is warmer the children are wanting 
to be outside for longer.  

 
We share yards and explore lots of different environments 
between our playgrounds. We even discovered a small nest 
of spiders, and our teachers helped move them to a safe 

place. From this discovery we made chocolate spiders. 
What was really exciting we had baby birds hatch in one of 
our kinder playgrounds. The children were so excited. 
 

 

4 Yr. Kindergarten Reflections 

 
Water play and talking about being safe around water has 

been the topic of conversation this month.  

 

We have been having conversations with the children about 

their swimming lessons and engaging with water to make 

their creations while playing in the sand pit. We have found 

it very important to teach the children about the importance 

of being safe around water, especially now it’s summertime 

and the children are going to beaches and swimming pools.  

 

We did an experiment called “walking water”, and the 

children just loved it. 
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Playgroup Reflections 
 
Welcome back to Term Four! We were thrilled to welcome a 
few new families to our playgroup this term. 
This month, our children demonstrated great enthusiasm for 
our theme-based activities.  

We celebrated Diwali with a cultural dress-up, a delicious 
food day, a cooking experience, and engaging activities. These 
cultural celebrations help foster respect and open-mindedness 
toward different cultures. 
Our activities included: Listening to traditional songs, 
colouring intricate Rangoli patterns and Henna designs and 
creating clay lamps. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Celebrating R U OK? Day 

We had a fun time celebrating R U OK? Day at Playgroup by 

decorating yummy yellow cookies! 
R U OK? Day is about checking in with the people you care 
about. Remember, it’s okay to ask “R U OK?” any day of the 
year. A simple conversation could make a big difference. 

 
Month of Planting and Playing 
What a busy month it's been! Our September theme, 

"Nourish and Grow," has kept us busy and engaged. 
We’ve been busy little gardeners, planting seeds and learning 
about the elements they need to grow. The children had fun 

choosing their own seeds and exploring their different 
shapes, colours, and sizes. 
We also unleashed our creativity by making wild animal 
masks. The children loved cutting, drawing, and role-playing 
as their favourite jungle animals. 

Playgroup Reflections  
 

Our little learners had a wonderful time exploring our themes 
both indoors and outdoors. They were eager participants in all 
our activities, from singing songs and writing stories to 
imaginative play in our cozy home corner. 
We celebrated the festive spirit of Halloween/Children’s Week 
and paid tribute to Remembrance Day. These special occasions 
fostered a sense of community and cultural awareness. 

Through cooperative play and teamwork, our children 
developed essential social skills. They practiced sharing, taking 
turns, and communicating effectively with their peers. As they 

engaged in various activities, they also honed their fine motor 
skills, gross motor skills, and problem-solving abilities. 

 
Maternal Child and Health Visit 
We were thrilled to have Denise from Maternal Child and 
Health visit our playgroup! We’re so grateful for their 
wonderful support and advice. 
Thank you for providing valuable information, individual care, 
and educational programs to help parents develop supportive 
social networks. 

 
Thank you for being such a wonderful community and for 

trusting us with your children's education. We're excited about 
the many more learning adventures that lie ahead. 
Thank you again for everything. We can’t wait to see you all 
next year. Have a safe and happy holiday season. 

 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  
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3 Yr. Kindergarten Reflections  
 

Remembrance Day    
We recently engaged the children in a meaningful 
discussion about the importance of Remembrance Day, 
emphasizing why this occasion holds a special place in our 
commemorative calendar. On this day, we reflect on the 
sacrifices made by countless soldiers and civilians, 
acknowledging their bravery and the impact of their 
service on our lives today. Therefore, we had 1 minute of 

silence and then the children decorated beautiful red 
poppies out of red and black cellophane paper, a fun and 
educational group activity.    
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Pasting with nature 

To emerge our monthly theme, Nature and Outdoor, we 
used natural materials in our arts and crafts activities. 
 We provided different varieties of leaves for the children 

to create their beautiful pasting artwork. To enhance their 
creativity, we provided children with a simple image of 

tree branches and loved seeing the children creating their 
leaves on the image.  
Introducing natural materials allows children to 

experience different sensory benefits. They have different 
textures, sizes, colours, and smells. This Pasting activity 
also helps children to develop fine motor skills and foster 
their creativity and critical thinking abilities. 

3 Yr. Kindergarten Reflections  
 

Movement and Activity Theme   
 
We began the term by introducing term 3 with the theme 
of Movement and Activity, with our morning warm-up 
exercises. We have noticed a growing interest in music 
and movement games, both indoors and out. The children 
have been initiating some of activities on their own, 
showcasing impressive gross motor skills, cognitive 

abilities, and teamwork. We also introduced children to a 
new song called “Stomp, Wiggle, Clap, and Tap”. 
 

 
 

Culture and Diversity/Children Week 
Celebrating Diwali, where the children enthusiastically 
crafted beautiful lanterns, known as Diyas. Diyas are a 

fundamental symbol of Diwali, representing the victory of 
light over darkness and the triumph of good over evil. 
The children also engaged in using clay to create other 
traditional elements, such as intricate figurines and 
decorations that hold special meaning during the festival. 

Following our Diwali festivities, we dove into Children’s 
Week. This special week allowed the children to express 
their individuality and cultural heritage. Some children 
came to kinder wearing vibrant outfits that reflected their 
cultural backgrounds, while others dressed their favourite 

characters from stories and movies 
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QUANTIN BINNAH OPERATES SERVICES AT THE FOLLOWING SITES:   
Quantin Binnah 61 Thames Boulevard Werribee- 4-Year-Old Kinder, 3-Year-Old Kinder, Playgroup, Childcare, School Age Care, 

Vacation Care and Community Programs  

Woodville 82 Woodville Park Drive Hoppers Crossing – Childcare, 4-Year-Old Kinder and 3-Year-Old Kinder  

Corpus Christi P.S. 29 Russell Street Werribee – School Age Care and Vacation Care 

Our Lady of the Southern Cross P.S. Howqua Way Wyndhamvale – School Age Care 

St John the Apostle P.S. 76 Kingbird Avenue Tarneit – School Age Care 

St Martin de Porres 25 Bellin Street P.S. Laverton – School Age Care 

St Leo the Great P.S. 389 Mason Street Altona– School Age Care and Vacation Care 

Newport Lakes Elizabeth Streets P.S. Newport – School Age Care and Vacation Care 

 

Our services will be running the following activities and more.  
Please see your OWNA Parent App for regular updates about what’s happening during the year. 

 
January 

Seed to Field 

February 

Ideas to Inventions 

March 

Movement to Momentum 

4 Yr. 

Kindergarten  

• Summer holidays –  

• Sharing what we did 

• A variety of science experiments 

 

• Freeze games.  

• Movement to music 

 

3 Yr. 

Kindergarten

/ Playgroup 

• Eating Healthy 

• Exercise (yoga) 

• Celebrating Australia Day (Pasting 

activity) 

• Creating and building using 

recycled materials  

• Celebrating Pizza Day (making 

paper pizza) 

• Celebrating Valentines Day 

(creating a card for a special 

someone) 

• Engage in a theme (Children's 

Identity) 

• Celebrating Clean up Australia  

• Harmony Day (Creating 

Harmony Day chain) 

• Celebrating St Patrick’s (art and 

craft activity 

Community 

Development 

Please see the Program Brochure on 

our website  

https://www.qbcc.org.au/community-

groups  

 

Please see the Program Brochure on 

our website 

https://www.qbcc.org.au/community-

groups 

Please see the Program Brochure on 

our website 

https://www.qbcc.org.au/community-

groups 

School Age 

Care 

• Seed to Field: Plant the sunflower 

seeds from the AGM in pots outside 

the entrance door for the children 

to take care of 

• Plant your own seeds 

• Leave caterpillar 

• Seed Craft 

Vacation Care 

• African Drumming 

• Dancing 

• Balloon Show 

• Summer Fun 

• Excursions 

• February – Ideas to Inventions: The 

children can create their own 

inventions using recycled materials 

and boxes 

• Cardboard roll Robot 

• Spaghetti Tower 

• Popsicle car 

• Movement to Momentum: The 

children and educators can teach 

the group of children dance moves/ 

talents. 

• Marble run 

• Ball Juggling 

• Obstacle course 

PROGRAM ACTIVITIES 

January to March 2025 
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